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March 24, 2022 

 

To Millard School District Patrons: 

 

In light of the "Safe School" situation that was reported within our district on March 23, and in response to 

questions regarding the practices we follow in such cases, we felt it might be helpful to share the process 

with you that we follow in all such situations.   

 

Safe school violations come in a variety of sizes and severity.  Millard School District Policy 6090, Safe 

Schools, gives very clear guidelines regarding the removal of students who are involved in the most severe 

cases.  Any student that commits one of the offenses that is listed under CONDUCT WHICH REQUIRES 1-

YEAR EXPULSION, (MSD policy 6090, Letter C), is removed from school for one year.  This initiates a 

process which includes school and district personnel, along with law enforcement performing an in-depth 

risk analysis of the student.  While this process is not generally visible to the public, it takes place in every 

case that is referred to the superintendent.  Included in this process are the school psychologist and social 

worker, as well as those individuals who work closely with and are acquainted with the student.  Also 

included are the school and law enforcement personnel conducting the investigation to determine the details 

of the situation, and whether criminal charges should be filed.  Based on these investigations, 

recommendations are made to the District Office and the Sheriff's Office.   

 

All this information is compiled before the student and his/her parents have their initial meeting with the 

superintendent.  This process generally takes a week or more, during which time the student is not allowed to 

attend school functions.  The superintendent is presented with all of the information and is able to confer 

with mental health and law enforcement professionals.  The superintendent then visits with the student and 

their parents to present them the facts of the situation and to assess the family situation and possible supports 

that could be available in dealing with the situation.  In these meetings, the one-year suspension remains in 

place unless the superintendent determines on a case-by-case basis that a lesser penalty would be 

appropriate.  In many cases the penalty is shortened, but wherever appropriate, additional safeguards are put 

into place such as a psychiatric evaluation, required counseling, person and/or backpack checks, or special 

supervision in order for a student to return to school.   

 

No student returns to school until it is determined that there is an extremely low level of risk in our doing so.  

Where counseling and other evaluation is required, this is completed before follow-up visits with the 

superintendent take place and those health care professionals are able to share their assessments and 

recommendations.  Student safety is the focus of this policy and it is followed.   
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